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Public Works Engineering Memorandum

Date:
March 1, 2006

To:
Sarah Hopkins, Development Review Services Manager

From:   Eric J. Labelle, P.E., City Engineer

Re:  Morrill’s Crossing

This memorandum is intended to provide clarification and comment on the Morrill’s Crossing development.

Princeton and Magnolia Streets
Status:

Both of these streets have been confirmed by Public Works as being “dedicated and unaccepted”.  

Sewer:

These streets also contain sanitary sewer servicing the area.  Public Works does not recommend any work be conducted to this sewer, however, would like be assured that care will be taken in the construction to protect the sewers.

Drainage:

A culvert drains to the southerly side of the Princeton Street.  Stormwater is proposed to be collected by a stormwater system to the north of the Townhouses along the property line.  The stormwater from the City right of way would be draining through the proposed development’s stormwater system.  It may be appropriate to request a drainage easement through the site.

Morrill Street
Status:

Morrill Street is also a dedicated and unaccepted from University Street to Milliken Brook.  It is not clear where Milliken Brook would have crossed the site prior to development of this site.   Public Works would like to retain a right of way across the site in Morrill Street’s current location extending the railroad property at the southern property line.  The right of way would not propose building locations and could provide for future access across the railroad property.

Proposed Road:

The developer is currently proposing a 24’ wide road to the Townhouses and Appartments.  Since this road would become a City street to the site, the road should be constructed to the City’s minimum standard and be 28’ wide.  A turn around also needs to be constructed at the end of the City street.

Stormwater Contribution

In 1993, the City of Portland entered in to a consent agreement with the Maine Department of Environmental Agency due to its combined sewer overflows.  This agreement obligates the City complete a series of sewer separation projects in three watersheds, Fall Brook, Capisic Brook and the Fore River.  In 1997, the City began work on these projects and is expected to spend nearly 100 million dollars by 2012.

The separation work being conducted requires the reestablishment and the widening of Fall Brook to remove the Mona/Bernard neighborhoods from the 100 year flood planes.  In order to do so, the City must acquire drainage easements from property owners to along Fall Brook upstream and downstream entrance into Fall Brook.  The acquisition process is ongoing.

Public Works recommends a 100 thousand dollar contribution be made towards the acquisition of downstream stormdrain easements along Fall Brook.
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